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 Term 1 Week  8 

LEONAY 
PUBLIC SCHOOL 

NOTES HOME 

03/04 Cross Country on Compass - Due 27/3 

3rd Party Software Consent on Compass - Due 9/4 

50th Celebration Tea Towel on Compass - Due 10/4 

14/5 Longneck Lagoon Stage 1 on Compass - Due 11/4 

Term 1 Calendar  

 

27/3 Easter Hat Parade 

28/3 Scripture Easter Service 

29/3 Good Friday 

1/4 Easter Monday 

2/4 World Autism Day 

3/4 Cross Country 

5/4 Indigenous Games K-2  10am 

5/4 Indigenous Games 3-6 12pm 

9/4 ANZAC Service Penrith Paceway 

12/4 School ANZAC Service 

12/4 Last Day of Term 1 
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NAPLAN In Progress 

This week our year 3 and 5 students continued their NAPLAN tests. They have done an excellent job so far. 
The NAPLAN window for testing is open until Monday 25 March. 
 

50th Birthday Celebrations 
To kick off our 50th Birthday celebrations, the school is holding a fundraising event in Term 1. This is in the 
form of a celebration tea towel. Parents will have the opportunity to purchase these as a keep-sake of our 
50th birthday. This will all be completed via Compass. Orders are now open. If you want to buy more than 
one, then contact the office for an additional invoice. 
 

Easter Hat Parade 
We are looking forward to seeing everyone on Wednesday 27 March at 9.15am for our Easter Hat Parade. 
Parents and Carers are welcome to enter school grounds from 9am and assemble on the back oval where the 
parade will take place. Remember to bring your chair or picnic rug to sit on. After the parade we will draw 
the Year 6 Fundraising raffle. We then invite you to join us for morning tea with the students. 
 

School Sporting Representatives 
Congratulations to the following students for making Penrith Zone PSSA Representative Teams. 
Lucy T- Girls Basketball 
Sunny S - Touch football, Under 12 Rugby League and Cricket 
Maverick K - Touch Football, Under 12 Rugby League and Cricket 
 

Birthday Celebrations at School 
At Leonay PS we acknowledge student birthdays in the classroom. From time to time parents like to send an      
additional treat for the class. Following the NSW Health guidelines, ensuring safe practices are adhered to 
and that all students including those with severe allergies that can result in anaphylaxis, we ask that food is 
limited to the following items: 
* Zooper Doopers (please send in already frozen and clearly labelled with name and class on the outside of 
the bag) 
* Berri Quelch Fruit Stick Ice Blocks (please send in already frozen and clearly labelled with name and class on 
the outside of the bag) 
 

P & C AGM Meeting 

The AGM for P and C was held on Tuesday this week. Congratulations to Alisa Teale (President), Renee Slapp 

(Vice President), Stephanie Cook (Vice President), Linden Hull (Treasurer) and Claire Chaplin (Secretary). It 

was also nice to see some new members at the meeting. The next meeting is Tuesday 21 May at 7pm in the 

library. 
 

Assembly 
Next assembly – Term 2 Week 3. 
 

Miss Payne 

Principal 

Before School Supervision 
The school supervision roster starts when the bell rings at 8.30am each morning. No staff are available to   
ensure the safety of children in the playground prior to that time. Whatever arrangements are made, parents 
need to understand that they are legally responsible for their child prior to 8.30am when supervision begins.  
Please ensure that your child is not left unsupervised at school before the 8.30am bell. 
 

Change of Arrangements for Your Child 
If at any time a change of details for your child is required, it is vital that this information is in written form 
and given to the office.  If the change of arrangement is due to an emergency, please phone the office.  Staff 
will verify who the request is from, by checking contact details provided by the parent/caregiver.  We will then 
return the call to you to confirm the arrangement.  Please do not request office staff to relay changes that  
relate to ‘play dates’.  All these arrangements should be made prior to your child attending school. 



 

Buring Avenue, Leonay  NSW  2750 
Phone: 4735 5999 or 4735 5851 Fax: 4735 6373 Email: leonay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au           Website: http://www.leonay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
School Security No: 1300 880 021 

Easter Hat Parade 
 

As part of our Easter preparations, 

we respectfully ask for donations of chocolate eggs and bunnies for the Easter raffle. 

These can be dropped off at the front office any time from Monday 11 March.  Tickets will 

go on sale under the COLA from Monday 18 March. 1   ticket for $2, 3 tickets for $5 and 6 

tickets for $10. 

 

All the children in K – 6 are asked to make an Easter Hat at home to bring to school to 

wear in the Easter Hat Parade for the whole school community to enjoy. 

  The themes for each year are: 

  Kindergarten - Traditional Easter Bonnet 

   Year 1 - Creative Chick Hat 

   Year 2 – Multi-coloured Egg Hats 

   Year 3 - Superhero Easter Hats 

  Year 4 - Zany Easter Hat  

   Year 5 - Crazy Easter Hair 

ANZAC Assembly 

 
 

 

Dear parents/ Carers 

Our School ANZAC Day assembly will be held on Friday 12 April at 10:30am in the 

school hall. 

This year, the service will be conducted by a number of year 5 students.  We invite 

all families to join us for this special service.  

On the day, we will provide opportunities for each class to lay a wreath, and will be 

extending the invitation to our families should they like to lay a wreath or flower   

arrangement.  We ask for donations of flowers on the day for each class to        

prepare a wreath. 

Mrs Manuel 
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Any family interested in the below program for  

High Potential and Gifted Primary Students 

please come and pick up the registration form at the school office. 


